

(Meeting as the Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council)

Secretariat
Post Office Box 344
RUNDLE MALL SA 5000
Telephone: (08) 8226 6191
Facsimile: (08) 8226 7244

Email: secretariat@hcdsmc.sa.gov.au

Mr Bruce Davis, Presiding member, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Health Practice Board of Australia

Professor Charlie Xue, Chair, Chinese Medicine Board of Australia

Mr Wayne Minter, Chair, Chiropractic Board of Australia

Dr John Lockwood, Chair, Dental Board of Australia

Dr Joanna Flynn, Chair, Medical Board of Australia

Mr Neil Hicks, Chair, Medical Radiation Practice Board of Australia

Dr Lynette Cusack, Chair, Nursing and Midwifery Board of Australia

Ms Julie Brayshaw, Presiding member, Occupational Therapy Board of Australia

Mr Colin Waldron, Chair, Optometry Board of Australia

Dr Nikole Grbin, Chair, Osteopathy Board of Australia

Mr Steve Marty, Chair, Pharmacy Board of Australia

Mr Paul Shinkfield, Chair, Physiotherapy Board of Australia

Ms Cathy Loughry, Chair, Podiatry Board of Australia

Professor Brin Grenyer, Chair, Psychology Board of Australia

GPO Box 9958

MELBOURNE VIC 3001

Email: Martin.Fletcher@ahpra.gov.au

Dear National Board Chairs

Approval of the revised common Criminal history registration standard, as submitted and recommended by all National Boards

Thank you for your letter of 31 November 2014, advising that the 14 National Boards had reviewed the current approved common Criminal history registration standard as part of a planned review of common and core registrations standards that have mostly been in effect since the start of the National Registration and Accreditation Scheme in 2010.

I am pleased to advise that pursuant to Section 12 of the Health Practitioner Regulation National Law, as in force in each State and Territory, the Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council (AHWMC) decided to approve the proposed revised registration standard on 17 March 2015, as recommended by each of the 14 National Boards.

Ministers also agreed with the National Boards' proposal that the revised common registration standard commence up to 6 months after the AHWMC approval to support a smooth transition.

In making this approval, Ministers noted advice from the National Boards that public consultation indicated that the current registration standard was working and therefore revisions that were mainly editorial in nature were needed to improve the standard's clarity into the future.

Health Ministers commend the approach taken by the National Boards to jointly review common and core registration standards to ensure there is as much consistency as practicable for registration requirements that apply to all professions regulated under the National Scheme, while ensuring that the protection of the public remains paramount.

The National Boards' commitment to reviewing the revised registration standard in at least five years after commencement is also welcomed by Ministers as good regulatory practice.

We trust that communicating the AHWMC's approval will enable the National Boards to publish the approved revised registration standard in advance of it taking effect, so that practitioners and consumers are aware of the minor changes that will take effect later this year.

Yours sincerely Kinner

Jillian Skinner MP

Minister for Health

Minister for Medical Research

Chair, Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council

30 April 2015